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DANK
I don't know if Im strong enough, and 
what if it's too late. What if he 
wants nothing to do with me.

DAIJAH PARIS
If he really loves you it's never too 
late. And hey he's worth it.

8 8INT. CAR

Dank, Eclipse, and Grip are in the car.

GRIP
Dank please stay in the car until I 
make sure shit good nigga.

DANK
Nigga this my hood.

ECLIPSE
nigga these young niggas don't care 
keep your ass in that back seat like 
he said.

DANK
Fuck that.

ECLIPSE
Nigga you always gotta be so fucking 
hard headed.

Dank tries to open the door. It won't open.

GRIP
Child lock

He tries to roll down the window.

ECLIPSE
Window lock nigga.

DANK
Man let me out of here before I

ECLIPSE
Before you do what ? You gone shoot 
your best friend and your body guard 
for protecting your dumb ass. Sit down 
nigga! Sit yo ass down! Grip make sure 
we good Ill stay here and baby sit
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this nigga.

DANK
Imma whoop your ass eclipse.

ECLIPSE
Hey I accept your rainbow life nigga 
but don't talk about my ass.

DANK
Fuck you!

Grip and Eclipse laugh.

GRIP
Be still boss. Five minutes.

9 9INT. CLOSET

Lawrence sits on the floor talking to his father.

LAWERENCE
Dad I sorry. I

LARRY CROFT
Why are you trying to explain yourself 
to me.

LAWERENCE
I never wanted to let you down.

LARRY CROFT
Son the one thing I have always taught 
you is t be the man you want to be and 
stand behind it. Stand firm, be 
confident and own who you are. In life 
I was flawed, but I have watched you 
every second I have been in heaven. 
And Lawrence I love you son. I want 
you to be happy. I want you to be you.

LAWERENCE
You have seen everything ?

LARRY CROFT
Everything... A lot I didn't need to 
see.

They laugh a little.
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